


[bookmark: _Hlk25856101]MINUTES OF CARLETON PLACE
PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD
January 19, 2022
6:30pm, Teleconference
IN ATTENDANCE

Mike Jeays 	Chair
Tim Campbell	Vice Chair / Beckwith Representative
Andrew Tennant	Trustee / Carleton Place Council Representative
Gloria Gray	Trustee
Francis Bognar	Trustee
Sarah Kistler	Trustee
Shelley Smith	Trustee
Meriah Caswell	CEO
Heidi Sinnett	Secretary

The meeting was called to order at 6:33pm.

1. Respect and Acknowledgement Declaration:
We would like to begin by acknowledging that the land on which we gather is the traditional unceded territory of the Algonquin Anishnaabeg People.
 
2. Additions to and approval of the Agenda
Meriah noted an error in Agenda item 8b) - closed session. Moved by Tim Campbell, seconded by Andrew Tennant that the agenda be accepted as amended.  CARRIED.

3. Disclosure of Conflict of Interest
Tim Campbell noted a conflict of interest at items 8a) and 8b) and will recuse himself at that point.

4. Meeting Minutes
a. Minutes from the December 15, 2021 Library Board Meeting
Moved by Francis Bognar, seconded by Sarah Kistler that the minutes of the December 15, 2021 Library Board Meeting be accepted as presented.  CARRIED.

5. Correspondence
a. Outgoing – none.
b. Incoming – 
i. January 12, 2022 – Katherine Kelly Gatten, Assistant Deputy Minister, Ministry of Heritage, Sport, Tourism, and Culture Industries asked Public Libraries to begin printing vaccine receipts for the public.

6. Librarian’s Report from December 2021
Meriah presented the Librarian’s Report from December 2021 that included data showing increased library usage, non-resident membership fee totals of $450, new program details, and the arrival of Ice Grippers from Mississippi Mills Community Support to be distributed to community members as requested.
Moved by Gloria Gray, seconded by Tim Campbell, that the Librarian’s Report from December 2021 be accepted as presented.  CARRIED.

7. Financial Report from December 2021
The Financial Report from December 2021 is not yet available. The Board will postpone until February.

8. Business Arising from the Minutes
a. Howard Allan Cost Sharing Agreement - Tim Campbell noted a conflict of interest for this item, and item 8b) – the 2022 Operating Budget, and recused himself. Moved by Andrew Tennant, seconded by Francis Bognar to enter an In-Camera session to discuss a position, plan, procedure, criteria or instruction to be applied to any negotiations carried on or to be carried on by the library board.  CARRIED. 

9. Strategic Plan Implementation Updates
Library space renovation updates – Meriah noted three items still pending completion: the universal washroom, the ramp railing, and several electrical projects. Ross Rankin indicated the ramp should be completed this week. Meriah will follow up regarding the other projects.

Renovation reviews have been overwhelmingly positive.

Grand Reopening Plans were postponed due to new provincial gathering limits. A new date has not been set.

10. Policy Review and Updates 
a. Proof of Vaccination – Library Board – All Library Board members have supplied Provincial vaccination receipts. Booster updates may be presented when completed.

b. Board Evaluation – Results of the Board Evaluation indicated a positive experience overall. Meriah noted two evaluation totals that needed attention: creating a business or operational plan, and how to make meetings more interesting. The Board indicated a bi-annual review of Board mandates or goals would be beneficial, and that meetings should remain professional.

c. Accreditation – Meriah will begin the process to complete accreditation which had paused due to renovations.

11. New Business
a. Library Assistant hiring – A current Library Page, Logan Salvador, has been hired into the position of Library Assistant. Meriah will begin advertising for a new Library Page.

b. Accessibility Grant – A grant proposal submitted June 2020 was approved in December 2021. Although the current ramp renovation costs are not eligible due to partial completion, the grant for almost $60 000 can be used toward the development of an accessible ramp at the rear of the library. Ross Rankin indicated costs to design and construct the ramp from the fire exit closest to Beckwith Street should total $60 500. 


12. Date of Next Regular Meeting:  February 16, 2022 at 7:00pm

13. Adjournment – 7:34pm
________________________					________________________
Chair								Secretary
________________________					________________________
Date								Date		
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